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United States Forest Boise Adjudication Team; 380 ParkCenter, Suite 330
Department of Service Intermountain Region Boise, ID 83706
Agriculture

Reply to: 2540

Date: 29 June, 1995

D"/ " RECEIVED

Mr. David R. Tuthill , Jr., P.E. JUL O 3 1995
Manager, Western Region Office WATER RESOURCES
Idaho Department of Water Resources WESTERN REGION
2735 Airport Way

Boise, ID 83705-5082
Re: Measuring Device Requirement for Hornet Creek, Your Letter June 16,1995
Dear Mr. Tuthill;

Your June 16 letter with the Order requiring measuring devices and controlling works on Hornet
Creek was sent to USDA Forest Service as our agency was listed on attachment A, with other
- users that divert water.

The Forest Service claim is for instream stockwater. There are no diversion works associated
with the claim. On the claim, the point of diversion and the place of use identify the stream
segment where de minimus consumptive use occurs.

Based on these facts, would the Department please remove State claim number A67-1 1929, in
the name of the United States of America, USDA Forest Service, from the list of diverters in
Hornet Creek.

If you should have questions on this or other matters, please don’t hesitate to call us at 387-0835.

Sincerely:

[\ttt e
Michael Collette
Team Leader, BAT

cc: Randy Bramer, OGC
Forest Supervisor, Payette NF
Gary Boyle, R4 Water Rights Program Manager




